The McClay Library Study Environment 

In recent months, Library staff have put significant thought and effort into considering ways of ensuring that the study environment provided in the McClay Library meets with everyone’s needs in the year ahead.  The below information is intended to inform you of the policies in relation to PC access, the control of noise, food & drink and reserving seats, issues which were causes for concern for the Library staff last year.  

PC Access

There are no PCs or Library laptops available for Support Providers in the Library, nor access to the internet or to printing facilities.  These are strictly for use by Queen’s staff and students.  However, Support Providers are welcome to bring in and use their own laptops and these may be plugged into any table-top socket around the Library.  
Control of Noise

The Library has now been divided into zones (‘Whisper’ and ‘Silent Study’).  The locations of these zones are well signposted and leaflets showing the location of the zones are also available throughout the building.  Mobile phones should routinely be set to silent and used only in stairwells. 

Food & Drink

Whilst users may have drinks with secure lids (both hot and cold) in any area of the Library (except for the Special Collections Reading Room), food should only be eaten in the student lounge area on the ground floor.  Consumption of food in the building creates a huge amount of litter and a significant cleaning overhead, as well as leaving study spaces unpleasant for others. 

Reserving Seats

To ensure that study and PC spaces are fully utilised at all times, spaces should not be left unoccupied for more than 30 minutes.  The significant additional PC and study spaces available this year should mean that it is unnecessary to ‘tie up’ spaces and deprive others of the opportunity to use them. 

The Role of Library Staff

As well as staffing the enquiry desks, Library staff will operate a ‘roving support service’ on all floors during the weeks ahead.  They will offer help with Library services and resources and will remind users about the above policies where necessary.  Staff will also be happy to help find a study space or a PC for a student if anyone experiences difficulty when the building is busy. 

